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SBSS Toys for Tots 
and Holiday Dinner 

Nathan Irvine 
 
Don’t miss our ever popular Toys for Tots 
5:30pm, Friday, December 5th.  
U.S. Marines will be on hand to collect the 
unwrapped children’s gifts you bring. http://www.toysfortots.org/ 
Christmas Party to be held at Harry’s Hofbrau of San Jose, http://www.harryshofbrau.com/, 
  Come and enjoy a fun filled evening with camaraderie, good cheer, choice of food and at the same 
time provide local children with a more joyous Christmas. Last year one of the three Marines that join 
us for dinner, shared with us, as a child, for several years that Toys for Tots had provided for his 
sister and himself.  
  The event is a popular way to kick off the holiday season, so much the last few years we have been 
over crowded. New for this years celebration we’ve reserved a more spacious back room to dine, 
drink, sing, have a raffle and play games with room for even more revelry! 
  Be sure to mail in your reservations early and arrive on time. We will be sending out, and posting on 
our Facebook and website a reservation form within a couple of weeks. LOOK FOR IT! SEND IT IN! 
This will be a no host dinner and bar. Besides the usual fare, the menu provides vegetarian and fish 
items. There will be a $5 per person admission to help defray our costs. 

Don’t forget to get your checks in to Frank Cameron early to avoid disappointment. 
See you all there. Happy Holidays 
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Page 9 Nov 18 - St. Andrews Day @ Evergreen Valley College, San Jose 
  Nov 28 – Christmas in the Park @ Caesar Chavez Park, San Jose 
Page 1 Dec 5 – Toys for Tots @ Harry’s Hofbrau,  San Jose 
Page 8 Dec 6 – A Scottish Christmas @ St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, Saratoga 
Page 13 Dec 13 – A Scottish Nutcracker @ Sacred Heart Gymnasium, Saratoga 
Page 6 Jan 9 – SBSS General Meeting @ West Valley Branch San Jose Public Library 
Page 8 Jan 17 – SBSS Annual Burns Supper @ Masonic Temple, Mtn. View 
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Marjorie Coakley 

 
This is not an SBSS event. 

However, it will be a great time! 
(remember there is fun in numbers, 

the more the merrier). 
  Anyone interested in going to The 
Dickens Fair, tentatively on Dec. 7th, 

contact me. 
( �  see Governor-at-Large info)  

  For those unfamiliar with the Great 
Dickens Christmas Fair at the Cow 

Palace in San Francisco, it is a one-
of-a-kind holiday adventure into 

Victorian London 
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John Dewing 

 
  Check out upcoming events, pictures, 
general info and more on the webpage 
and Facebook pages. 

 
Website   www.southbayscots.org 
Facebook   South Bay Scottish Society  
Merchandise   http://www.zazzle.com/sbscots+gifts 
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Submit all materials to: 

newsletter@southbayscots.org 
The email account is checked on 

A weekly basis, well I try :) 
 
Note: All material becomes the property of 
the South Bay Scottish Society. Newsletter 

content is decided upon by the Board of 
Governors, representing the membership 

of the South Bay Scottish Society.����
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Chief 
Nathan Irvine 
408.448.5707 
chief@southbayscots.org  

 
Deputy Chief 
Dorrie Scherer 
408.243.6247 
deputy-chief@southbayscots.org 
 
Sennachie 
Larry Salter 
408.274.3970 
sennachie@southbayscots.org   

 
Steward / Membership  
Frank Cameron 
650.941.0214 
steward@southbayscots.org 

 
Scribe 
Robert Anderson 
650.969.2841 
scribe@southbayscots.org 

 
Gov-at-Large 
Lynn Irvine 
408.448.5707 
gov-at-large.a@southbayscots.org 

 
Gov-at-Large 
Marjorie Coakley 
408.859.3322 
gov-at-large.b@southbayscots.org 
 
Gov-at-Large 
Basil Rhodes 
408.867.3978 
gov-at-large.c@southbayscots.org 

  
 

 
 

Christmas Party Time! 
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NOVEMBER 
5 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting 

7:00pm 
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor 
301 E. Hamilton Ave. 
Campbell, CA 

18 St. Andrews Day Celebration 
 11:30pm – 1:30pm 
 Evergreen Valley College 
21 Extra Movie Night  
 The Smallest Show on Earth 
 7:00pm 
 Frank Cameron’s House 
 490 Cherry Avenue 
 Los Altos, CA  
28 Start of Christmas in the Park 

SBSS will not attend this year 
 
DECEMBER 
3 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting 

7:00pm 
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor 
301 E. Hamilton Ave, Campbell, CA 

 
 
 
 
 

5 Toys for Tots Christmas 
 5:30pm – 9:00pm 
 Harry’s Hofbrau 
 390 Saratoga Ave. 
 San Jose, CA 
6 A Scottish Christmas 
 3:00 – 5:00pm 
 St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 
 13601 Saratoga Ave. 
 Saratoga, CA 
13 A Scottish Nutcracker 
 7:00pm – 9:00pm 

Sacred Heart Gymnasium 
13716 Saratoga Ave. 
Saratoga, CA 

 
JANUARY 
1 Hogmanay – Happy New Year  
7 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting 

7:00pm 
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor 
301 E. Hamilton Ave, Campbell, CA 

9 SBSS General Meeting 
 7:00pm 

Potluck Dinner, entertainment 
West Valley, San Jose Public Library 
1243 San Thomas Aquino Rd,  
San Jose, CA 

map 
17 SBSS Annual Burns Night 

5:00pm – 10:30pm 
Diner, Dance and Robert Burns 
Mtn. View Masonic Temple 
890 Church St., Mtn. View, CA 

map 
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We have added some new members since the last 
newsletter. Hopefully you will get a chance to meet them 
in the next few months at  a SBSS or holiday event. 
Please welcome: 

·  Joanne Ramundt, San Jose  
·  James & Ruby Ross, San Bruno 
·  Craig Davies, Sunnyvale  

 
  If you know anyone who is interested in joining, let 
them know they get a membership discount for Burns 
Night. However all are welcome. 
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Andy McFarlin 

 
  A great time was had by all attendees. If you 
were not able to make it, we missed you! Hope 
you will be able to make it next year. 
  Wildwood Park in Saratoga is beautiful, the 
weather couldn’t have been better. The 
camaraderie was great. The food was at its best. 
Everyone had just a GREAT time! 
 Bette Bedford of the Ministry of Food, once 
again, very graciously donated the wonderful 
bangers, which were bar-b-qued to a turn by the 
SBSS’s renowned Bar-b-que Master Don Village. 
 Bob Anderson furnished ears of corn which made a great new bar-bar-b-que item. Of course we had 

a great cake replete with blue and white Saltire as 
has become part of the tradition. Many excellent 
potluck items assured that most people probably 
went on a diet for the next few days. 
  Ed Lamas presided in his usual role as bingo 
caller par excellence, many great prizes were 
picked up. An amusing side light to our bingo 
games were the shouts of “Bingo” coming from a 
group of young girls in a nearby picnic area, none 
came over for prizes however. 
  Be sure and mark your 2015 calendar as soon 
as you receive your SBSS year long calendar or it 
is posted on the SBSS website or Facebook page. 

See you there in 2015! 
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A Scotsman was shipwrecked and finally washed ashore on a small island. As he regains 
consciousness on the beach, he sees a beautiful unclad nymphet standing over him. She asks,' 
'Would you like some food?'' The Scot hoarsely croaks,' 'Och, lassie, I havna' ittin a bite in a week 
noo and I am verra hungry!''  
 
She disappears into the woods and quickly comes back with a heaping helping of haggis. When he 
has choked it down, she asks,' 'Would you like something to drink?''' 'Och, aye! That haggis has 
made me verra hungry and I wad verra much like a drink!'' She goes off into the woods again and 
returns with a bottle of 75-year-old single-malt Scotch whiskey.  
 
The Scotsman is beginning to think that he's in heaven when the unclad nymphet leans closer and 
says,' 'Would you like to play around?''' 'Och, lassie, don't tell me ye've got a golf course here too!' 
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How many Scotsmen does it take to change a light bulb? 

Och! It's no that dark! 
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San Jose Public Library, West Valley Branch 

Friday, October 24th, 2014 
 

Minutes of the October General Meeting  
 

7:00 p.m.   Members and friends arrived, many in 
costume, socialized and enjoyed a pot-luck dinner in the 
Halloween atmosphere   
8:15 p.m . Quorum Verified - Sennachie - Larry Salter 
   
Call Meeting to Order  - Chief - Nathan Irvine   
Roll Call  - Scribe - Bob Anderson - BOG, Nathan Irvine, 
Dorrie Scherer, Larry Salter, Frank Cameron, Bob 
Anderson, Marjorie Coakley and Fr. Basil Rhodes plus 
22 members in good standing, Lyn Irvine absent  
Approval  of General Minutes from July 11th, 2014 - 
Copies were to distributed to members ,Dorrie moved to 
approve and Marjorie seconded the motion 
Additions to the Agenda  - Under Reports and 
Announcements, The Stewards Report and S.B.S.S. 
equipment storage issue  
Approval of the Agenda  - Fr. Basil Rhodes moved to 
approve and Don Village seconded, all in favor  
 
REPORTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Stewards Report - Frank Cameron - Frank distributed 
printouts of 3rd quarter accounting including 
spreadsheets detailing the expenses and income and 
explained charge for the license to show movies and 
apologized for lack of a movie for this October   
Membership  - Frank Cameron - We have lost one 
member and now total 66 members 
Saint Andrews Day Celebration  - Andy McFarlin - 
November 18th, 11:30 am to 1:30 pm at Evergreen 
Valley College. There will be music, poetry recitals and 
dancing 
Toys for Tots  - Dec. 5th, 5:30 pm at Harry's Hofbrau on 
Saratoga Ave. $5.00 admission plus bring an unwrapped 
toy. Enjoy food and drink, games, singing and raffle for 
many prizes this year in the larger room 
21st Annual Burns Night  - January 17th, 2015, We are 
 

providing wine, whisky for toasting and more 
opportunities to dance throughout the evening 
Nomination of Proposed 2015 Board of Governors  - 
Chief Nathan Irvine, Deputy Chief Dorrie Scherer, 
Steward Lori Daly, Sennachie open, Scribe Robert 
Anderson, Governors at Large Marjorie Coakley, Frank 
Cameron and Basil Rhodes 
Equipment Storage  - An appeal was made for a place 
to store the S.B.S.S. property 
Obituary  - Sadly, Louis Cavagnaro has passed away, 
his wife Cathy will continue to run the Celtic Shoppe in 
Campbell  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Ratification of the By-Laws  - Members were provide 
with copies of the By-Laws to review the changes for 
ratification and the inclusion of electronic 
communications. Andy McFarlin moved to approve and 
the motion was seconded by Basil Rhodes, the motion 
carried and the updated By-Laws will stand as written 
 
NEXT GENERAL MEETING: 
Jan. 9th 2015 at The West Valley Branch San Jose 
Library 7:00 pm 
 
ADJOURNMENTt:   
8:46 pm  - Basil Rhodes moved to adjourn and Dorrie 
Scherer seconded the motion, all in favor 
 
ENTERTAINMENT: 
Halloween Party  - Games and prizes, music and 
dancing with special effects provided by Chief Nathan 
Irvine. Thanks to those who helped with the preparation, 
decoration and clean up 
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  At the January 9th General Meeting we will 
celebrate a casing stuffed with spicy meat with a 
demonstration by our own Fr. Basil Rhodes. Don't 
fear the haggis. Just think of it as a big, round 
sausage. ‘For the Scots are known to be thrifty, 
and sausage making is a logical outcome of 
efficient butchery.’ Traditionally, sausage makers 
would salt various tissues and such scraps as 
organ meats.  

  Haggis, a traditional peasant's meal, involves mixing a sheep's heart, lungs and liver with oatmeal, 
onions and seasonings, and then cooking the lot inside the animal's stomach. One of Burns's most 
famous poems, "Address to a Haggis," hails the dish as "Great Chieftan o the Puddin-race." Naturally, 
it's a big favorite at the Burns Night coming but a week and a day afterward. Basil will explain the 
procedures to create the mystical sausage, truly giving us food for thought! 

Bring a dish for the potluck and stay for the haggis! 
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www.thehaggis.com 

 
  Haggis is used in a sport called Haggis Hurling, which involves 
throwing a haggis as far as possible. The Guinness World Record for 
Haggis Hurling was held by Alan Pettigrew for over 25 years. He 
threw a 1.5 lb haggis 180 feet, 10 inches on the island of Inchmurrin, 
Loch Lomond, in August 1984.  
  Australian cricketer 'Long Tom' Moody demonstrated his throwing 
skills by throwing a haggis a purported 230ft in Scotland during the 
1989 tour, though this is not confirmed by the Guinness Book of 
Records, which only mentions Alan Pettigrew's achievement five 
years earlier. 
  The present World Record for Haggis Hurling was set at 217 feet by 
Lorne Coltart at the Milngavie Highland Games on 11 June 2011, 
beating Allan Pettigrew's 180 feet record. 
The Scottish sport involves the hurling of a haggis as far as possible 
for distance and accuracy. The 'hurler' stands on a platform (usually a whisky barrel.) Two variations 
have developed, one has become a feature at festivals, the other is a professional sport. 
  The haggis to be hurled must be of traditional construction and cooked in the usual way, as if to be 
served as a Scottish meal, then cooled. Haggis Hurling Rules dictate that the haggis must be packed 
tight and secure, with no extra "skin" and inspected to ensure no' firming agents' have been applied. 
  The sporting haggis weighs 500 grams, with a maximum diameter of 18 cm and length of 22 cm. An 
allowance of ±30 grams is given and this weight is used in both junior and middle weight events. 
  The heavyweight event allows haggis up to 1 kg in weight, but the standard weight of 850 grams is 
more common, with an allowance of ±50 grams. 
  In 2004 Robin Dunseath, ex-president of the World Haggis Hurling Association, said he invented the 
sport as a practical joke for the 1977 Gathering of the Clans in Edinburgh. Haggis Hurling is used to 
raise funds for charity at Highland Games events and generally classed within the 'Heavy Events', 
which include the Caber Toss, Stone Put, Scottish Hammer Throw and Weight Throw. 
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Marjorie Coakley 
 

  On Friday October 24th at 7:00p.m. music 
and laughter erupted from the West Valley 
Branch of the San Jose Library.  The 
community room had been transformed for 
the evening with spider webs, caution tape, 
ghosts, ghouls and other things 'that go 
bump in the night!'  SBSS members (some 
new) and some of our friends from EBSA 
(Thank you so much for joining us – we are 
always so happy to see you!) gathered 
together for an evening of Fun, Music, 
Dancing, Games and of course Fantastic 
Food at SBSS's Annual Halloween Party!   
  We had a vast assortment of delicious 
food which included salads, savory dishes, 
desserts, cakes and cookies for our potluck 
dinner. Also, not to be forgotten, were our 
famous Zombie Punches, ginger ale and 
other various sodas.  After socializing over 
dinner we held a very brief meeting to cover 
our upcoming events – St. Andrew's Day 
(Nov. 18th), Toys for Tots (Dec. 5th), 
Dickens Fair Trip (tentatively Dec. 7th) and 
of course our 21st Annual Burns Night 
Dinner (Jan. 17th). Also covered were some 
amendments to SBSS's By-Laws. 
  Immediately following our short meeting, 
the party got into full swing!!! Music and 
disco lights - both supplied by our resident 
D.J. and Chief (Nathan Irvine) – enticed 
even some of our more shy members to get 
up and take over the dance floor. The 
whole evening we alternated between 
dancing and playing games. Of course we 
had to play two of our most popular games 
'Mummy Wrap' and 'Balloon Stomp' - 
although the participants did get a little bit 
over-zealous and competitive in trying to 
win some of the very nice prizes we had to 
offer  :)   (Luckily we didn't have any major 
injuries!  Ha! Ha! :) ) 
  We had a lot of fun and I would like to 
thank everyone who helped to decorate, 
make punch, set up tables and just come 
and make the party wonderful!!!����
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Nathan Irvine 
  
  Mark your calendars for the upcoming annual celebration of the Scottish 
national poet, Robert Burns on Jan. 17th.  One doesn’t have to be as wealthy 
as a ''Carnegie,'' or have a ''Braveheart'' to enjoy the South Bay Scottish 
Society’s 21st annual Burns Night Supper.  We are providing wine, whiskey 
toasts and added opportunities for audience participation through traditional 
dance lead by Scottish country dance instructor Kathy Allen.  

  As Robert Burns was an active Mason, fittingly the event will be held again this year at the Mountain 
View Masonic Temple, complete with bagpipers out front. Happy hour is from 5:00 to 6:00pm with 
Scotch Eggs and salmon pate on whole wheat crackers 
and copious vegetable side dishes for dipping. Traditional 
Burns Dinner service will be family-style.  Of course Cock-
a-leekie soup and in addition to the traditional salmon and 
roast beef there will be a vegetarian selection as well. 
  As an added incentive to audience participation, wear 
your finery, bring a broad sword and join us in the Parade 
of the Haggis.   
  The final details will be sent out shortly so you can make 
your plans and reservations online, and look for the 
discount as a member in our active Scottish Society!  
����
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Andy McFarlin 
 
  Ceilidh dancing was such a success with the students and 
other attendees last year, we will have it again. Under the 
great leadership of Cathy Allen, assisted by Marion Logie, 
instructing those who join in the fun and activity. 
  As customary, we will be honored by the renowned Color 
Guard of the Scottish American Military Society (SAMS) led 
by Regional Commander Fran McVey. Following the color 
guard will be the bagpipes and drums of the Stewart Tartan Pipes and Drums. 
  Of course we will be thrilled by the colorful and lively Scottish Highland dancing provided by the San 
Jose School of Highland Dance, the dances being narrated by George McCombe, past president of 
the Northern California Highland Dance Association. 
  Several Evergreen Valley College (EVC) students and faculty will present choral numbers, poetry 

and historical commentary, to add further interest to the 
program. 
  It wouldn’t be St. Andrew’s Day without the ever popular 
Ministry of Food serving us with bangers and Celtic rolls, 
while the Celtic Shoppe has enticing wares for sale. 
  As a new and special treat, we will be having for the first 
time, our own member of the SBSS Board of Governors, Fr. 
Basil Rhodes, sing for us. 
  Come and join in the fun and help Andy McFarlin celebrate 
the 38th year of St. Andrew’s Day at EVC. 
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·  St Andrew is the Patron Saint of Scotland  
·  St Andrew is celebrated on 30 November 
·  St Andrew's Day is a day to celebrate Scottish culture, food and 

 dance 
·  St Andrew's flag is the flag of Scotland 
·  The flag is in the form of a white X on a blue background and is 

 commonly known as The Saltire 
·  St Andrew's Societies celebrate Scottish culture around the world 
·  St Andrew's Day is a bank holiday in Scotland but entitlement to leave depends on the 

 employer 
·  St Andrew is also the patron saint of Romania, Greece and Russia 
·  Scotland is one of the few countries to have one of Christs disciples as their patron saint 
·  St Andrew was one of the Twelve Apostles (disciples of Jesus) and brother of St Peter 
·  St Andrew is believed to have died on a diagonally transversed cross which the Romans 

 sometimes used for executions and which,  therefore, came to be called St Andrews Cross 
·  St Andrew's Day is connected with Advent, which begins on the first Sunday after 

 November 26 
·  St Andrew's Day marks the beginning of Scotlands winter festivals. 
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  At the January 9th General Meeting the SBSS membership will be presented with the nominated 
slate of officers for the 2015 Board of Governors. 
 
They are: 
Chief - Nathan Irving 
Deputy Chief - Dorrie Scherer 
Sennachie – Open Position 
Steward - Lori Daly 
Scribe - Bob Anderson 
Governor-at-Large - Basil Rhodes 
Governor-at-Large - Frank Cameron 
Governor-at-Large - Marjorie Coakley 
 
  Nominations may be made from the floor at the January General Meeting. It is important that SBSS 
members make every effort to attend this important meeting and vote (current members pg 2). 
 
Non-elected positions: 
Telephone Tree – Marjorie Coakley 
Historian – Marjorie Coakley 
Seanachie (newsletter) Editor – John Dewing 
Facebook and zazzle.com (online merchandise) – John Dewing 
Webpage – Graeme Coakley 
Social – Dorrie Scherer, Marjorie Coakley 
New Member Contact – Marjorie Coakley 
Publicity – Nathan Irvine 
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John Dewing 
 
  This is my understanding of what the SBSS Board of 
Governors (BOG) does for the membership. 
1) Puts in personal effort and time to make the Society functioning appear seamless 
2) Try to make all events relevant and fun for members 
3) Provide a connection to our Scottish roots 
Technically (ish): 
Chief - The big boss 
Deputy Chief - Covers for when the Chief is absent 
Seanichie - Keeper of the Society assets and arranges event venues 
Steward – A Scottish name for treasurer. Currently also keeps track of membership 
Scribe -  Another fancy name for the clubs mega-uber-secretary 
Governor@Large - There are three of them and they are the connection between the membership 
and the BOG. In our Society they often are involved in event planning and execution 
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Chief Nathan Irvine 

 
  The 149th Annual Caledonian Club Scottish Highland 
Gathering and Games, better known as the Pleasanton 
Games, on Saturday, September 1st and Sunday, September, 
2nd. Many of South Bay Scottish Society members attended, 
and as always, the South Bay Scottish Society had their booth 
there to provide the service of information on family genealogy, 
Scottish culture, and we proud to recruit three new members! 
  We had good weather this year that complimented the many activities and spectacles, of this 
enormous Scottish celebration. I personally enjoy the annual indulgence in good friends, food, and 
drink, topped off with abundant Celtic shopping choices. On your Board of Governors, there are three 
unsung heroes that spend the entire weekend promoting our Scottish Society by working in other 
booths. Frank Cameron, coordinates and runs the Clan Cameron booth. Dorrie Scherer works one of 
the fish and chips booths. Marjorie Coakley sells her beautiful Celtic jewelry and wares. Overall, all 
had a good time. 
  Kudos goes out to the volunteers to help with set-up, teardown and manning our tents. Some of the 
folks that stepped forward to help out included: 
Frank Cameron and Bob Anderson: delivery and initial Set-up Friday and teardown on Sun., John 
and Beth Dewing: early Sat and Sun booth set-up, Linda Salter and Larry Salter, Sylvia and Neal 
McGill, Melva and David Irvine, Basil Rhodes, Andea Anderson and Lyn Irvine: who pulled at least 
three, two hour, shifts over the two days. 
  Thanks to all of the members for helping make this a successful event for the SBSS. We are 
anticipating another spectacular event for the 150th year so mark your calendars a little later next year 
September 5th and 6th 2015!  

Photo from 149th Scottish Highland Gathering & Games that captures the scale of Massed Bands 
as they march off from the Grandstand.  Photo courtesy of Miguel Izurieta. 
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  We pause to offer a prayer and give a personal thought to 
the passing of a good friend and cheerful supporter of the 
California Celtic community. 
  Louie Cavaganro of the Celtic Shoppe has passed from 
this world he so smilingly enjoyed, on Friday October 10th, 
2014. 
  Louie and his wife, Cathy, have become an expected part 
of the Scottish/Celtic games held throughout most of 
California. Always to be found with a cheerful smile and 
greeting beneath the Celtic Shoppe banner. 
  Louie was born in Merced, California on July 7th, 1927. He 
studied in a one-room schoolhouse, picked celery in the 
Sacramento Delta in the summers and lived in a tent in 
Yosemite while his dad worked on building the Tuolumne 
Road. 
  Louie served in the Navy for 8 years, where he developed 
skills in electronics. It was while working with SRI in 
erecting a radar dish in Scotland that he met his future wife, 
Catherine, a native of Kilkenny, Ireland, while he was on a 
trip to London, where Catherine was working. They were 
married in 1960. 
 They first opened the Celtic Shoppe in The Oaks in Cupertino in 1983. They moved their shop to the 
present location in Campbell in 2006. 
  Their involvement with Campbell goes back to their presence at the Campbell Highland Games at 
their first origin. It might also be mentioned that Cathy was on the Board of Governors of the SBSS in 
the early years of its inception and have been members and staunch supporters ever since. 
  They both have for many, many years supported the St. Andrew’s Day Celebration, held at 
Evergreen Valley College by their presence, as-well-as the Santa Clara County Tartan Day 
Proclamation ceremony held annually since 1998. 
  Louie is survived by his beloved wife Cathy and their three daughters Ruth, Louise and Catherine, 
their five grandchildren and his brother Francis. 
  We will all miss Louie’s jovial and ready smile and friendly words. 
  Services were held on Tuesday, October 21st. 
  Those wishing to honor Louie’s memory should make their donations to the Humane Society of 
Silicon Valley or the Hospice of the Valley. 

 
A. McFarlin 
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Frank Cameron’s House 
490 Cherry Avenue 

Los Altos, CA 94022-1618 
    map  

  
. 
Film:  The Smallest Show on Earth 
       starring Peter Sellers 
When:  Friday Nov 21st @ 7pm 
Food:  Potluck 
Parking:   on long drive or street. 

 
The Smallest Show on Earth 
A young couple inherits a debt- 
ridden old movie theater,  
appropriately nicknamed "The 
Flea Pit," and the three eccentric 
senior citizens who work there.  
more 
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Please complete this form and return it with your check, made out to: SBSS 
Mail to:  SBSS Membership, 490 Cherry Avenue, Los Altos, CA 94022-1618 

Questions:  Frank Cameron (650)941-0214 or membership@southbayscots.org 
Membership Dues : Individual and Immediate Household - $18 annually Jan-Dec 

Save $15 by prepaying membership dues for 5 years for $75 
New members joining between Jan 1st and Mar 31st, $18 thru Dec 31st 

New Members after Apr 1st pay $1.50 per month thru Dec 
Continuing members, Annual renewal paid between Jan 1st and Mar 31st, $18 thru Dec 
Continuing members renewing between Apr 1st and Jun 30th, late dues $24 thru Dec. 

Members not renewing before Jul 1st will no longer be carried as members. 
        Name:           Phone: (        ) 
        Address:                     Membership:     New      Renewal 
        City, State, Zip:             Birthday mm/dd:         / 
        Email:                               Date:         /        /  

Would you be willing to help on any Committee? 
          Fund Raising       Membership      Website      Nominating 
          Publicity       Social Events      Newsletter      Historian 
          Bylaws        Activities      Budget      SBSS Booth 

 

 
The purpose of the South Bay Scottish Society is to stimulate and sustain an interest in Scotland; 

 to provide education regarding its history, traditions and culture; to bring together people of 
 Scottish heritage; to promote good will between its members and the general public; and to 

 perform such charitable good works as may be reasonable and appropriate. 
 
 
 
 
 
South Bay Scottish Society 
490 Cherry Avenue 
Los Altos, CA 94022-1618 
membership@southbayscots.org 
 
www.southbayscots.org 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 


